
Important Notice to ALL Parents / Carers 

Attendance 
I am disappointed at the number of parents/carers who take their children on 

holiday during term time. Please see chart below informing parents/carers the 

impact on having holidays during term time it has on your child’s education 

 

 
Attendance for week commencing 20th May 2024 

 

Reception 95.6 % 

Year 1 94.5 % 

Year 2 97.3 % 

Year 3 98.6 % 

Year 4 94.3 % 

Year 5 97.1 % 

Year 6 96.4 % 
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KS2 News 
 
 

KS2 children took part in House Tug of war this afternoon. Preparations for Sports Day 

have begun!  
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

Sports Day 
 

KS2 Sports Days will take place the first 

week back after half term over on the 

Upper School Field.  

Year 3 & 4 Sports Day will be on Thursday 

6th June 1.15pm - 3pm 

Year 5 & 6 Sports Day will be on Friday 

7th June 1.15pm - 3pm 

 

Children will be asked to come into school 

wearing a t-shirt that is the colour of 

their House: 

 

Brook's:       White 

Butler's:    Green 

Howson's:   Blue 

Howard's:   Purple 

School:      Yellow 

Selwyn's:    Red  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Opal Play 

 

Thank you so much to those who 

donated bikes, scooters, trucks, 

kitchen equipment and much more 

for OPAL Play on Thursday. We're 

looking forward to getting this 

equipment out for the children to 

play with after half term. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

On Monday, our Year 4 girls played another football match, this time against a very good Gilmour side. Our 
opponents gave us a real test, but we battled throughout the game. Sadly, we lost 2-0, but there were still 
plenty of positives and some stand out performances, particularly from Leah D who was really solid at the 
back and Isabelle R who was as energetic as ever in the midfield. It was also great to welcome Ella W back 
into the team after she missed a few games! Well done girls! 
 
On Tuesday, our Year 5 & 6 Cricket team made the short journey to Sefton Park Cricket Club for the annual 
LSSP tournament. Picking the team was hard enough, such is the depth of cricket talent on offer in our 
school right now, so some very talented players had to unfortunately miss out. The squad we did take 
more than delivered on the day, they were absolutely outstanding. They won every single league game, 
with winning margins of 92, 120, 14, and a whopping 122 runs across the 4 matches! This then placed us 
into the final against St Mary's, a repeat of last year's final. Thankfully, once again we were able to 
triumph, in a closely fought game, meaning we defended our crown as champions and brought home 
some silverware! All of the players were exceptionally good: Ted D hit some remarkable shots and made 
key stops behind the stumps; Wolf B made an unreal contribution in the final with vital wickets and 
enormous sixes; Max D was outstanding, bowling unplayable deliveries, striking the ball cleanly, and taking 
one of the greatest catches I've ever seen; Victor B bowled the best over of the day, a quadruple-wicket 
maiden, and also made vital runs; Harriet G-W bowled supremely well all day, taking a crucial wicket in the 
final; Henry T defied his lack of cricket experience with some fantastic striking in bat; Ralph W took an 
amazing catch, bowled brilliantly and batted with class; Roxana T showed incredible technique when 
bowling, and hit some lovely cut shots when batting; Ehaan A bowled with searing pace and hit some 
fantastic shots when batting, and our captain Albie F led by example with bat, ball and in the field to his 
usual high standards, while also managing bowling changes and field positions with a cool head. It was a 
pleasure to witness how well they played, as well as their wonderful team spirit. We have now qualified 
for the Lancashire finals, details TBC! 



 
 

Call for all parents, 

careers, grandparents and 

volunteers! 

We are looking for 

volunteers to read one-on-one with 

children across the primary phase each 

week. If you are interested, contact Miss 

Finnegan using the email address below. 

Thanks you 

jfinnegan@liverpoolcollege.org.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lost Property 

Jace R2 has misplaced his named 

tracksuit top.  Could all parents/carers 

please check their child’s clothing.  

Thank you 

 

PTA News 
 

Primary tea towels are nearly ready! We've seen 

amazing drawings of children, teachers and even 

Elsie! If you'd like to  order your tea towels from 

Rec-Ch6, please use this link https://liverpool-

college-pta.sumupstore.com/ 
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Well done to Mr Devine, his son 

Dylan, Mr Atkinson and Mr Stamper 

who ran the Run for the 97 5K at 

Stanley Park on Saturday morning. It 

was a brilliant event with loads of 

money raised. There were even a few 

local celebrities running in the race!' 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

On Thursday evening, Mr Harvey, Mr Stamper 

and Mrs Shackell had the great privilege to 

watch Jack C (4P) perform the iconic role of 

Gavroche in Les Miserables at the Gladstone 

Theatre in Port Sunlight. Jack was absolutely 

fantastic, stealing all the scenes he was in!! The 

whole performance was outstanding, there 

were a few tears shed by the three teachers!! 

 

  



 

Well done 

to Zain for 

receiving 

his bronze 

scout 

award 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done 

to Isaac for 

receiving 

his 

swimming 

certificate 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well 

done to 

Alex 

receiving 

his 

football 

trophy 

 

 

 

Well done 

to Nathan 

for 

receiving 

his medal  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to Isla for receiving her medal 

for taking part in the Chester half 

Marathon fun run 

 

 

Well done to 

Elliot 2P for 

receiving his end 

of season 

football trophy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to 

Luca for 

receiving his 

football 

trophy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Coffee Morning 
 

Friday 28th June 2024 

 

 

Summer term – key dates 2023-2024 
 

 

Date Event 

20th May Class photos 

24th May NW Cancer run 

27th-

31st May 

HALF TERM 

3rd – 

14th June 

Y4 multiplication check 

5th June Y3 residential Catalyst 

museum 

6th June Y3&4 Sports’ Day 

7th June Y5&6 Sports’ Day 

Y3 residential Catalyst 

museum 

10- 

14th June 

Phonics screening 

19th June Environment Day 

20th June Y1 trip to Knowsley Safari 

Park 

21st June Rec & KS1 Sports’ Day 

24th – 

28th June 

Y6 Residential trip to 

Lakeside 

3rd July Y7 transition day 

4th July Primary Speech Day 

12th July End of term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

North West Fun Run 

 
 
All the Primary children had fun taking part in the North West Fun Run.  Thank you to Hope 

the Bear who supported the children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Pease – Head of Primary 


